

## **LOGAN VILLAGE RIDING CLUB**



## COMMITTEE & SUB COMMITTEES MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

**DATE**: 6<sup>th</sup> September 2017

LOCATION: Jimboomba Tavern

CHAIR: Karen Webb

**SECRETARY:** Deb Eggersdorff

MEETING OPEN: 7.45pm

Attendee	Attendee	Attendee	Apologies
Jacqui Deverill	Sandra Ferguson	Deb Morris	
Amy Jennison	Jason Currie	Kathryn Eggersdorff	
Peta Rutherford	Sixian Wen		

Previous Minutes	Minutes of previous meeting read and moved as correct Sandra Ferguson Second: Jacqui Deverill		
Business Arising from Previous Minutes			
Correspondence In/out	Logan City Council regarding the location of the White Hut.		
Treasurers Report	\$20207 plus canteen, Hack and raffle funds to be banked. Balance of shed yet to be paid.		

Grants	RACQ Grant is still in the works. Storage shed is now under construction. Look into Westpac Flood recovery grant.		
Cross Country/ Show Jumping Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)	Showjump day 17/9.  Need to hire and auger to secure the new xc jumps for Hunter 7/10.  Hunter set up 6/10.		
Dressage Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)	Dressage Days 24/9 & 7/10 are now off. Dressage Day is now 15/10. Dressage Championships to come.		
Hack Sub Committee Report (Minutes from subcommittee presented)	A Special mention to Deb Morris, Gaylene and Deb Egg for their assistance prior to and on the day.  Main sponsors – Teese Tranding, Aussie Equine and Sheena's Rugs.		
Canteen Report	Canteen has been very busy and beginning to get back on track post flood.		
Membership & Fee's Report	Riders are still joining. Half year membership appears to be popular. Long Sleeve shirts are in stock again. Received approximately 20 day memberships from the Hack Day.		
Maintenance	Grounds are beginning to look good. New fencing looks good and makes the entry to the grounds more appealing to visitors.  Once the new shed is completed, a new wash bay will need to be constructed for the start of the 2018 year.  Cross country step jumps require backfilling post flood.		
Clinics & Rally Days	Rally Day 22/10 Gitti Clinic 14/10 Next year the club will no longer hold or organise clinics. Dressage clinics are difficult to fill and cost the club money.  Youngies v Oldies in November is to be changed to a Social Ribbon Day with xc. This is the same weekend as the Janine Jackson groundwork clinic at Jimboomba Pony Club.		

It was bought to our attention that a member has been using the Dressage arena poles for trot poles. A list of basic member ground use rules to be printed, with what goes where. Beaurepaires Beenleigh has kindly donated a BBQ to the club. When the BBQ has been assembled a photo and post on facebook thanking them. Discussion was held regarding the use for the BBQ and it has been decide to use the BBQ and keep the existing one for large functions/spare. Peta Rutherford to investigate toilets for the club grounds with the view of applying for grants in 2018. Calendar on Facebook is different to website. There has been a comment on facebook about the lights being used. Lights to be a topic of conversation for the AGM. Electricity usage is approximately \$40 per quarter, most of the bill is access charges. **General Discussion** 

Meeting Closed: 8.50pm

Next Meeting: Wednesday 4/10/17